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     THE CHARACTER EDUCATION WORD OF THE MONTH FOR OCTOBER IS:     Citizenship 

    

 
 

Oct. 1: School Fees are due 

Oct. 1: Free/Reduced lunch program applications 

due 

Oct. 14:  1st Grading Period Ends 

Oct. 16: NO SCHOOL—OEA/NEA Day 

Oct. 22: Grade Card Available online 

Oct. 22-27: Third Grade Ohio State Testing 

Oct 23: Cohort A Fall Celebration 

Oct. 23:  PTA Dineout Fundraiser at City BBQ 

Oct 28: Cohort B Fall Celebration 

Oct. 28-29: Virtually held parent-teachers conferences 

Oct. 29: Reflections Entries are due 

Oct. 29: Westerville Trick or Treat night 6-8 pm 

Oct. 30: NO SCHOOL for Elem. And Middle Schools 

Nov. 1: Time change. Fall Back! 

Nov. о—NO SCHOOL— Election Day 

Nov. 5:  PTA meeting 6:30 pm  via Zoom 

Nov. 18:  Interims 

Nov. TBA: Holiday Meal for lunch 

Nov. 23-24: All students are Remote Learning 

Nov. 25-27:  NO SCHOOL-Thanksgiving Break 

Dec. 18: Quarter 2/Semester 1 ends 

Dec. 21-Jan. 4: NO SCHOOL-Winter Break 

Jan. 5: Classes Resume 

Jan. 7:  PTA meeting 6:30 pm 

Jan. 15: NO SCHOOL 

Jan. 18:  NO SCHOOL-Martin Luther King Day 

 

Mr. Tyson Hilkert,  Principal                      October  2, 2020            Mrs. Roshonda Elder, Assistant Principal 

Parent-Teacher Conferences  
October 28 and 29 are Parent Teacher Conference 
days for you and your studentôs teacher. Teachers 
have times available so please sign up as soon as 
possible. Teachers will send confirmations for your 
times. All conferences will be held virtually. 

Before you meet with the teacher, please talk with your child about 
school and write down any questions you may have. Also, be sure to 
review your childôs achievement record which will be available online. 
During the  virtual conference, please engage in meaningful conversa-
tion focused on assuring your childôs success academically and social-
ly. Conferences are 20 minutes long. After the conference, talk with 
your child about the positive comments and follow up with any sugges-
tions you and your childôs teacher agree upon.  

HUBER HIGH FIVE PRESS 

Huber Ridge Families, 

The next several weeks will be busy at Huber Ridge Elemen-
tary.   

On Friday, October 16th , no student regardless of cohort will 
have school.  All students in Cohorts A, B, C, and in the WVA 
will not have assignments posted for that day.  Our teachers will 
spend the day engaging in professional development activities.   

One event our students always look forward to is our fall cele-
brations.  On this day, students are permitted to wear their cos-
tumes to school.  Studentsô costumes should be appropriate for 
children 12 and under and avoid attire that includes ñgoreò or 
items that might be a bit too spooky for our youngest stu-
dents.  Appropriate face coverings as required for limiting the 
spread of the Coronavirus should still be worn during the entire-
ty of this day.  Costume related masks should be left in the 
childôs book bag.  Students in Cohort A are permitted to wear 
costumes on 10/23/20.  Students in Cohort B are permitted to 
wear costumes on 10/28/20.  Students in Cohort C should follow 
the direction of their intervention specialist to determine the 
most appropriate date/s to participate.   

Students in 3rd grade in both Blended Learning and the WVA 
are invited to participate in our Ohio State 
Testing.  Students in Cohort A will take 
this assessment on 10/22/20 and 
10/23/20.  Students in Cohort B will take 
this assessment on 10/26/20 and 
10/27/20.  Students in Cohort C will take 
this test at the direction of their interven-
tion specialist and students in the WVA 
will receive additional information of 
when the assessment will be completed.  3rd grade families 
should look for more information on this topic soon. 

The last event of the month is parent teacher conferences.  Par-
ent Teacher Conferences will be scheduled during the evening of 
10/28/20 and during the day on 10/29/20.  To schedule these 
conferences please talk to your childôs teacher.  There will be no 
school or virtual instruction for students on 10/29/20 and 
10/30/20.  Also during conferences, our PTA will be hosting a 
ñVirtual Conversation with School Leadershipò.  During this 
time, families will have the opportunity to ask school admin-
istration and other Huber Ridge Elementary leaders questions 
about school operation and instruction.  These events will be 
held from 7-7:45pm on 10/28/20 and again from 1-1:45pm on 
10/29/20.  Please be on the look for virtual links to participate in 
these conversations. 

At Huber, we have been so impressed with the overall engagement 
of not just our students but our families.  Your continued dedication 
to your childôs education is sincerely appreciated by all of us and 
will serve your childôs academic development well. 

Take care Rockets, 

Mr. Hilkert 

Time for School!! 
9:20 am Doors open 

9:35 am Tardy Bell 

3:20 pm Dismissal Bell for Walkers and Car riders 
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Although most information  
will come home on Friday in Friday Folders, 

                    PLEASE DO A DAILY BACKPACK CHECK. 
When young children come home, look through their backpacks with 

them. What assignments do they have? Are there papers for you to 

sign? Older children should have a special spot, such as a basket, 

kitchen table, or file, in which to put information for parents. 

Notes from Nurse Bartoné.. 

Vision and Hearing Screening 

Vision and hearing screening by the school nurse 

will be begin in October for grades K, 1, 3 and 5. If 

your student wears glasses, please remind them to 

wear them to school not just in October but every-

day.  Screening is conducted using the Ohio Depart-

ment of Health Hearing and Vision Screening Re-

quirements and Guidelines.  If you have any ques-

tions about screening please contact our school 

nurse, Tawnya Barton. 

ILLNESS AT SCHOOL 

Please keep all of your emergency information current, make arrangements 

with a neighbor or relative to care for your child in the event your child 

becomes ill and you cannot leave work.  Children cannot attend school if 

they are vomiting, have a temperature of 100Ü or higher  within the past 24 

hours, or have a suspected/undiagnosed communicable disease.  If a student 

is sent home with a temperature of 100Ü or higher, they need to be fever free 

for 24 hours before returning to school.  This helps prevent illness from 

spreading to other students.  

SEVERE ALLERGIES 

For the safety of our students, parents are responsible for informing the 

school of the childôs allergies, especially allergies due to bee stings and 

food.  Parents are responsible for providing the school with emergency med-

ication and a doctorôs statement about how the medication is to be adminis-

tered.  See the Clinic for necessary forms. 

COMMUNICABLE DISEASE 

Please report any communicable diseases to the school for the safety of all 

students.  Communicable diseases are tracked and classrooms are given 

written notices if multiple cases exist in a class. Communicable diseases 

include strep throat, whooping cough, ringworm, impetigo, chicken pox, 

bronchitis, influenza, scabies, lice and pink eye.     

From Mr. Brittonôs Art Room: 

We're getting settled into the art room and 
ready to explore a variety of materials to spark 
our creativity. 5th graders will be working with 
cloth  to create beautiful African style works of 
art. 4th graders will be using fluorescent and 
metallic paints for a Mexican style work of 
art.  3rd graders will explore the concept of sym-

metry by creating a paper dragon as seen in Asian art. 2nd 
graders are getting familiar with how to use tools such as 
rulers and tracing shapes to draw with. 1st graders will focus 
on using oil pastels and paints as art media.   

October Library Update by  

Judy Gawelek, Media Specialist 
 

Please visit Mrs. Gawelekôs Virtual Library with your student in 
his or her Schoology courses.   There are folders with weekly les-
sons for your students, and important information about the li-
brary. 
Due to the precautions we must take during the Covid-19 pandem-
ic, we cannot offer our students the traditional experience of trav-
eling through the library and picking out a book.  Instead, when 
students in grades 1-2 come to the library, they will fill out a book 
menu to help us select a book of interest for your child.  Students 
in grades 3-5 are using the Destiny Library Software to pick out 
books. 
There is another way for you and your child to pick out a book 
from our school library.  You can use our Destiny Discover Li-
brary catalog.  Links and instructions on how to access Destiny, 
browse for books and select one to place on hold or in the Septem-
ber 21 folder for each grade level.  Please feel free to use the links 
and help your child select a book.   
Finally, if you still have library books at home from Huber Ridge 
or ANY Westerville School library, please bring it to our school 
library.  
If you have any questions, you may contact me via message in the 
Schoology course, or you can email me at gawelekj@wcsoh.org. 

From Mr. AhernðPhysical Education: 
 
STAYING HEALTHY:  It has been recommended that children get 
60 minutes of physical activity each day. As part of their 60 or more 
minutes of daily physical activity, children and adolescents should 
include muscle-strengthening activities, like climbing, at least 3 
days a week and bone-strengthening activities, like jumping, at least 
3 days a week. Physical activities for children and adolescents 
should be developmentally appropriate, fun, and offer variety. Also, 
take advantage of the beautiful fall days weôve been having and 
come use the walking trail/equipment here at 
Huber Ridge after 4:00 pm! 
 

All classes have been learning about our 
safety protocols in the PE setting and they 
have been doing a great job at following 
them! All equipment is sanitized after being 
used and will not be used by the next class so 
it can "disinfect" for 40-45 minutes before 
being used again.   

Health Heroes Vaccination Clinic 
2020 
 

Westerville City Schools to Offer Flu 
Vaccination DRIVE THRU Clinics for 
Students 

The Westerville City School District is 
partnering with Health Heroes, Inc. to 
offer flu vaccination clinics again this 
year for any student enrolled in the Dis-
trict. The district piloted the Flu Immun-

ization program for the State of Ohio in 2014. The Westerville 
City School District will continue to participate in ñHealth He-
roesò flu clinics - administering only the preservative-free, rec-
ommended flu vaccine injection. 
The DRIVE THRU flu vaccination clinics will be available at 
the Academic Enrichment Center (336 South Otterbein Avenue, 
Westerville, OH 43081) from October 13-16, 2020, during the 
hours of 3:30 pm - 6:45 pm. A signed consent form is re-
quired. 
Students with private insurance or Medicaid will be provided the 
flu vaccine with no out of pocket expenses or deductibles, but 
parents must complete a consent form and have it with them 
at the DRIVE THRU flu vaccination clinic. Student partici-
pation is voluntary. Qualifying uninsured students will be given 
the flu vaccine, free of charge.   

mailto:gawelekj@wcsoh.org
https://www.google.com/maps/place/336+S+Otterbein+Ave,+Westerville,+OH+43081/@40.1169726,-82.9234867,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x8838f5693dfa3be1:0x5f90c5e73bee5fdb!8m2!3d40.1169726!4d-82.921298
https://www.google.com/maps/place/336+S+Otterbein+Ave,+Westerville,+OH+43081/@40.1169726,-82.9234867,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x8838f5693dfa3be1:0x5f90c5e73bee5fdb!8m2!3d40.1169726!4d-82.921298
https://www.wcsoh.org/docs/district/depts/118/2020-2021%20flu%20correct%20consent.pdf?id=572515
https://www.wcsoh.org/docs/district/depts/118/2020-2021%20flu%20correct%20consent.pdf?id=572515
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Calling All Visual Artists, Dance Choreographers, Mu-

sic Composers, Video Producers, Writers, Poets, Pho-

tographers, and Special Artists!!  

This is your opportunity to showcase your incredible talents and creativity 

and represent the Huber Ridge Rockets. Your completed work will have a 

chance to be recognized within our school, our district, our state, or even 

judged in the National PTA Reflections program! Huber Ridge PTA Re-

flections Submissions  - projects and completed entry forms - are Due 

Oct. 29, 2020. I Matter Becauseé. is the theme of the 2020-2021 con-

test. Age categories are Primary: PreschoolðGrade 2, Intermediate: 

Grades 3-5, Middle/Junior: Grades 6-8, and Senior: Grades 9-12. Student 

information was sent home in Sept. in Friday folders.  Official rules are 

entry forms are available in the office. Any questions?  

Contact Kara Chapin at  

614-499-0212 or karachapin@hotmail.com 

Come join us for our PTA meeting on  
Thursday, Nov. 5, 2020 at 6:30 pm. 

Please join us in the library and find out what the Huber Ridge  
Parent Teacher Association is all about!   Membership is 
only $6 for individuals and $10 for a family. You can join through 

MemberHub at  https://huberridge.new.memberhub.store/
store . 

Dates to mark down: Meetings @ 6:30pm via Zoom 
November 5    January 7    March 4      April 8         May 6 

City Barbeque Dineout: Oct. 23rd 11 amð9pm at City 
Barbeque at 600 S. State St., Westerville. Please  Use Coupon 
cade FundA when you order in person, online, on the app, or on 
the phone. (614-823-8890). 
 

PTA Reflections Submissions are due Oct. 29, 2020. The theme for 

the 50+  year of Reflections is ñI Matter Becauseò. Official rules and 

entry forms are available in the office. 
 

Coming Soon!! Be on the look out for T-shirts sale. The PTA is 
working with a new company locally to spirit-wear T-shirts and will 
have flyers soon. 
  
Book Fairs: PTA is working to get Book 

Fairs scheduled. Watch for more info soon. 
 

Send in those Box Tops!: The PTA will be 
collecting Box Tops by class until Oct. 18. Col-
lect them, bag them with the teacherôs name on the bag , and send them 
to school to your childôs teacher! Please trim  the Box Tops before you 
send the Box Tops in to help the volunteers.  Also, Box Tops are going 
DIGITAL!! Now you can  scan box tops using your smart phones.  
You can see how by going to this linkðhttps://
www.boxtops4education.com/sneakpeek_FAQ  

Facebook: Look for Huber Ridge PTA on Facebook so you are in 
the know about Huber Ridge PTA events. Search for  Huber Ridge 
Elementary PTA and like us. The PTA email address is at huber-
ridgepta@yahoo.com . Or you can email  Kristy SherwoodðPTA 

president at ksherwood93@gmail.com for any questions. 

Stay Informed!  
Want to be notified when there is an Emergency delay or  

closing? Sign up Today! 

            Go to www.westerville.k12.oh.us  and click on  

 

 

 

 

 

School Fees 

Please send in your school fees if you have not paid them.  Fees were due 

by Oct. 1, 2020. School Fees pay for consumable books, and more.  A 

statement for outstanding fees will be sent home soon. Please send in your 

payment for fees to the office in cash or check. You can pay them online 

at EZ-Pay also. All Day kindergarten students monthly tuition can be paid 

on E Z-pay also. 

  Kindergartenð$18.50                  3rd Grade -$28.00 

  1st Gradeð$32.00                         4th Gradeð$30.00 

  2nd Gradeð$32.00                       5th Grade- $30.00 

FACIAL COVERINGS 

Since in-person instruction has resumed, policy/
guidelines require staff to wear face coverings/shields 
(permitted exceptions identified). 
 

Policy/guidelines also require students in grades PK-12 
to wear face coverings when in halls/common areas 
and classrooms.  
 
ñMask breaksò will be built into the school day per a 
district protocol under the direction of a staff member.  
 

Recommendation is for staff and students provide own 
facial mask; district will have supply on hand. 
 

Facial masks are required for anyone coming onto 
school property during the day and/or for school func-
tions. 
 

https://huberridge.new.memberhub.store/store
https://huberridge.new.memberhub.store/store
https://www.boxtops4education.com/sneakpeek_FAQ
https://www.boxtops4education.com/sneakpeek_FAQ
mailto:ksherwood93@gmail.com
http://www.westerville.k12.oh.us/comm_registration.aspx
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Change in Dismissal  

Please remember that if there is a change in your 

childôs dismissal procedure,  you must send in a 

written notice to the school office and to your 

childôs teacher.  We understand emergencies do 

happen and we will make every effort possible 

to inform your child of changes close to  

dismissal time.  

If your child is going home with a friend, both you and the friendôs parent 

must send in a note, stating that it is OK for the student to go with another 

parent/student.   

Dismissal time  for 2020-2021 is 3:20 pm. 

From the Office: 
If your child has been to the doctor/dentist/

medical specialist during the school day, 

please remember to get a doctor  note so 

that your childôs attendance can be proper-

ly coded. There are several attendance 

codes  and doctor visits are coded as docu-

mented leave if a doctor note is on file. 

Changed your phone number? Be sure to send it into the office! 

We want to be able to contact you if your child is sick or hurt at 

school. Please make sure you have updated your emergency infor-

mation through the Parent Portal. We are not physically printing 

Emergency Cards so you must make sure that your info is correct 

on the computer. We can help you get on Parent Portal! 

Changed your Address? You must take your change of address 

to the Enrollment Center at the Ohio Health building at Polaris and 

Africa roads. 

Parent's Guide to Student Attendance 
When your child misses school, he is missing opportunities to learn, 
socialize, gain confidence, and be inspired. Many of these absences were 
potentially preventable, including routine medical or dental checkups, 
traveling, or just skipping. This guide has easy tips for you so you can 
make sure your children donôt miss out. 

Tip 1: Donôt make others sick 

Follow  Ohio Public Health Advisory for  COVID-19 protocols. 

This protocol can be found on the Huber Ridge Elementary web-

site under Links/Forms/Downloads or by clicking on the link 

below. 

 Updated Child In-Person Participation Algorithm  
 
 All students must be up-to-date on immunizations 
before  starting school.  

Your child should stay home for at least 24 hours if: 
ã She is running a fever of 100 degrees or more 
ã He has vomited more than once or has diarrhea 
ã She has flu symptoms, like fever, cough, sore 
throat, chills aches and pains 
Make sure your child is free of symptoms and fever-
free without medicine for 24 hours before sending 
him back. If you have questions about when your 
child should stay home, just ask your school nurse.  

Tip 2: Appointment times matter 
Schedule medical appointments when they are least 
disruptive to school: on Saturday, late afternoon, or first thing in the 
morning. If your child must miss school for a medical appointment, 
ALWAYS get a note from your doctor and take it to your school so 
the absence is excused as documented medical. 

Tip 3: Listen to the nurse 
School nurses are trained in how to understand symptoms. Students 
are not allowed to call or text parents directly. If your child contacts 
you from school, call the school nurse FIRST before deciding what 
to do. 

Tip 4: Call the Attendance Line 

The Attendance Line at 614-797-7164 is available 24 hours/7 days a 
week. Messages are retrieved every morning and throughout the day 
from the Attendance Line. Please let the office know why your stu-
dent is absent so the absence can be properly coded, using several 
different codes. We are required by law to code absences properly.. 

Please remember that Ohio HB 410 has made attendance  accounta-
ble by hours and minutes missed instead of by days missed. So any 
time your student arrives late or leaves early, those minutes/hours are 
counted as well as a full day of sickness, vacation, etc. 

Thanks for making school attendance a priority in your household.  

REMINDER FROM  FOOD SERVICES DEPT.:  

All WCSD students will receive free school meals through De-

cember 31 or until federal funding runs out ð whichever comes 

first. The changes came from a decision by the United States De-

partment of Agriculture to extend free meal benefits. As a result, 

school meals students eat at school will be free until the program 

ends. 
 

To receive free meals during remote or virtual instruction, fami-

lies MUST complete the Westerville City Schools Opt-In Form 

for Weekly Meal Bags. This form only needs to be filled out once 

and can be canceled at any time by emailing Food Services 

at thomasrl@wcsoh.org.  Families can fill out the Opt-In form 

found online in the Food Services section or at the office or find 

more information on the FAQ section at the Westerville Schools 

District website.  
 

Students can purchased other items at the lunch line (extra entr®e, 

milk, etc.) . An extra entr®e is $1.25. We have an ONLINE Pay-

ment Option ï Avoid a Negative Lunch Fund Balance USE EZ PAY -

www.spsezpay.com/Westerville.   EZPay does charge a $2.75 transac-

tion fee. You can set up an EZPay account  just so you can have EZPay 

send you an email about low balance ($5.00 or less).  You can also use 

EZPay  to see what your child is buying. 

Checks, cash and money orders are also accepted by your child's cafete-

ria and will be credited to the account the same day.  Credit cards are not 

accepted at school but can be used on EZPay. 

You can use  the website nutrislice to see the monthly menu. The menu 

is linked so you can calculate calories, carbs, and other nutritional infor-

mation. Go to: 

http://westerville.nutrislice.com/menu/huber-ridge-elementary/lunch/   

 If you need assistance for lunch, you can apply for  the free/reduced 

lunch program, using www.lunchapplication.com. You will a letter from 

WCS Food Services letting you know your free/reduced status. The of-

fice does not know your free/reduced status due to governmental regula-

tions. Please call Food Services for questions about the free/reduced 

lunch program at 614-797-5993. Be sure to reapply by Oct. 1 to continue 

on the free/reduced program after the Federal funded free school meals 

have ended in Dec. 2020. 

https://www.westerville.k12.oh.us/docs/building/17/updated%20child%20algorithm%209-28-20.pdf?id=572513
mailto:thomasrl@wcsoh.org
http://www.spsezpay.com/SPSEZpay/NT/Login.aspx

